
Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] MPC meeting, December 14, Item 62, MPC file No. 12-B-17-OB  
1 message

Mark Nylander <mark.nylander@gmail.com> Mon, Dec 11, 2017 at 3:12 PM
Reply-To: mark.nylander@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

Dear Commissioners,

I am a resident of Oakwood-Lincoln Park and I have lived in my current address for approximately six years.

I am writing to urge you to uphold the appeal of the Certificate of Appropriateness issued by the Infill Housing Design
Review Committee (IHDRC ) for 431 East Springdale Ave in the Oakwood-Lincoln Park neighborhood.  

While I applaud the developer's effort, the proposed design is not appropriate for the neighborhood. It is a mix of house
styles and does not address the concerns regarding mass and scale. In particular, the house needs to be taller and wider
so that it will fit in with the original early 20th century houses on the block and it also should be repositioned so that the
spacing between houses is similar to other houses on the block. Inappropriate infill housing contributes blight and
destabilizes the block. Please help Oakwood-Lincoln Park by supporting the appeal and appropriate re-development.  

Thank you for your service to our community.

Kind regards, 

Mark Nylander
122 E Columbia Ave
Knoxville 37917
tel. 865-414-1201 

--  
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 



Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] 431 East Springdale  
1 message

Liz Upchurch <lizupchurch1@gmail.com> Mon, Dec 11, 2017 at 9:22 PM
Reply-To: lizupchurch1@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

Dear Commissioners, I am writing to ask you to uphold the appeal of the Certificate of Appropriateness issued by the Infill
Housing Design Review Committee (IHDRC ) for 431 East Springdale Ave. The design is a mix of house styles and does
not address the concerns regarding mass and scale. The house needs to be taller and wider so that it will fit in with the
original Victorians on the block. It also needs to be repositioned so that the spacing between houses is similar to other
houses on the block. The design guidelines for the Heart of Knoxville are a great tool, but only if they are used properly.
The proposed site is in the oldest section of Oakwood, with many houses built before 1910. The neighborhood
association sought a resolution for Neighborhood Conservation Overlay last year, and is still waiting for implementation.
NC Overlay gives more flexibility for mixed income home owners but still preserves our historic facades and makes
demolition less likely. Inappropriate infill housing contributes blight and destabilizes the block. There are enough
examples of bad infill design, which have hampered revitalization. Please help Oakwood-Lincoln Park by supporting the
appeal and appropriate re-development. Thank you for serving our community.

Sincerely,

Liz Upchurch 
1122 Luttrell Street
37917 

Sent from my iPad

--  
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 



Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] RE: MPC meeting, December 14, Item 62, MPC file No. 12-B-17-OB
Parcel ID NO. 081FP018  
2 messages

KAREN PALLESEN <karen.pallesen@knoxschools.org> Mon, Dec 11, 2017 at 3:03 PM
Reply-To: karen.pallesen@knoxschools.org
To: "commission@knoxmpc.org" <commission@knoxmpc.org>

RE: MPC meeting, December 14, Item 62, MPC file No. 12-B-17-OB 
Parcel ID NO. 081FP018 
Dear Commissioner, 
I have been a homeowner in OLPNA for 9 years, and I am writing 
to ask you to uphold the appeal of the Certificate of Appropriateness issued by the Infill Housing Design Review 
Committee (IHDRC ) for 431 East Springdale Ave. 

The design is a mix of house styles and does not address 
the concerns regarding mass and scale. The house needs to be taller and wider so that it will fit in with the 
original Victorians on the block. It also needs to be repositioned so that the spacing between houses is similar to 
other houses on the block. The 
design guidelines for the Heart of Knoxville are a great tool, but only if they are used properly. The proposed site 
is in the oldest section of Oakwood, with many houses built before 1910. The neighborhood association sought a 
resolution for Neighborhood 
Conservation Overlay last year, and is still waiting for implementation. NC Overlay gives more flexibility for 
mixed income home owners but still preserves our historic facades and makes demolition less likely. 
Inappropriate infill housing contributes blight 
and destabilizes the block. There are enough examples of bad infill design, which have hampered revitalization. 
Please help Oakwood-Lincoln Park by supporting the appeal 
and appropriate re-development. Thank you for serving our community. 

Sincerely, 
Karen Pallesen
1108 Hiawassee Ave.

Karen Pallesen 
8th Grade RLA
RLA Department Chair
PEP Club Sponsor 
Holston Middle School
(865) 594-1300 

--  
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 

m ivester <m.ivester@hotmail.com> Mon, Dec 11, 2017 at 10:08 PM



Reply-To: m.ivester@hotmail.com
To: "commission@knoxmpc.org" <commission@knoxmpc.org>

Dear Commissioner(s),
I am a long time resident and current member of the Oakwood-Lincoln Park Neighborhood
Association.   
I am writing this evening to ask you to uphold the appeal of the Certificate of Appropriateness
issued by the Infill Housing Design Review Committee (IHDRC ) for 431 East Springdale Ave. As
I'm sure you're aware, this is the third time that this developer has submitted building plans in an
attempt to push through their inappropriate design.  The design is a mix of house styles and does
not address the concerns regarding mass and scale. The house plans as currently submitted are
not only based on previous bad infill builds, they are also based on houses that were built decades
later in the era.  To quote City Councilman Nick Della Volpe from July of 2016, "I think that Habitat
should come into a neighborhood like that (Oakwood-Lincoln Park) and ask the question: How can
I build good housing for families and enhance the neighborhood and not detract from it." 
The design guidelines for the Heart of Knoxville are a great tool, but only if they are used properly.
The proposed site is in the oldest section of Oakwood, with many houses built before 1910. The
neighborhood association sought a resolution for Neighborhood Conservation Overlay last year,
and is still waiting for implementation. NC Overlay gives more flexibility for mixed income home
owners but still preserves our historic facades and makes demolition less likely. 
Inappropriate infill housing contributes to blight and destabilizes the block. There are enough
examples of bad infill design, which have hampered revitalization. To quote City Councilman Mark
Campen from July of 2016: "You know, you draw a line in the sand as a neighborhood to say
'We've got to see something better going forward', and Oakwood Lincoln Park, in my opinion, for
far too long has been neglected to have the respect it deserves."  Please help Oakwood-Lincoln
Park by supporting the appeal and appropriate re-development.   Please help preserve the integrity
of our neighborhood. 
Thank you for serving our community.

Sincerely, 
Michelle Ivester 
1131 Chickamauga Ave,
Knoxville, TN 37917

[Quoted text hidden]



Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment]  
1 message

Sabrina DeV ault <hikergal401@gmail.com> Mon, Dec 11, 2017 at 6:12 PM
Reply-To: hikergal401@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

RE: MPC meeting, December 14, Item 62, MPC file No. 12-B-17-OB 
Parcel ID NO. 081FP018 
Dear Commissioner,
I live at 1105 Fairfax Ave.

I am writing to ask you to uphold the appeal of the Certificate of Appropriateness issued by the Infill Housing Design
Review Committee (IHDRC ) for 431 East Springdale Ave. The design is a mix of house styles and does not address the
concerns regarding mass and scale. The house needs to be taller and wider so that it will fit in with the original Victorians
on the block. It also needs to be repositioned so that the spacing between houses is similar to other houses on the block. 
The design guidelines for the Heart of Knoxville are a great tool, but only if they are used properly. The proposed site is in
the oldest section of Oakwood, with many houses built before 1910. The neighborhood association sought a resolution for
Neighborhood Conservation Overlay last year, and is still waiting for implementation. NC Overlay gives more flexibility for
mixed income home owners but still preserves our historic facades and makes demolition less likely. 
Inappropriate infill housing contributes blight and destabilizes the block. There are enough examples of bad infill design,
which have hampered revitalization. Please help Oakwood-Lincoln Park by supporting the appeal and appropriate re-
development.  
Thank you for serving our community. 
Sincerely, 

Sabrina Greene

--  
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 



Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Infill for Oakwood Lincoln Park  
1 message

'Jan Cagle' via Commission <commission@knoxmpc.org> Thu, Dec 14, 2017 at 9:07 AM
Reply-To: jancagle88@yahoo.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

Dear Commissioner,

I have lived in Oakwood Lincoln Park since 2009. My house was built in 1936. 

I am writing to ask you to uphold the appeal of the Certificate of Appropriateness issued by the Infill Housing Design
Review Committee (IHDRC ) for 431 East Springdale Ave. The design is a mix of house styles and does not address the
concerns regarding mass and scale.  The house needs to be taller and wider so that it will fit in with the original Victorians
on the block. It also needs to be repositioned so that the spacing between houses is similar to other houses on the block.
The design guidelines for the Heart of Knoxville are a great tool, but only if they are used properly. The proposed
site is in the oldest section of Oakwood, with many houses built before 1910. The neighborhood association sought a
resolution for Neighborhood Conservation Overlay last year, and is still waiting for implementation. NC Overlay gives
more flexibility for mixed income home owners but still preserves our historic facades and makes demolition less likely.
Inappropriate infill housing contributes to blight and destabilizesthe block. There are enough examples of bad infill design,
which have hampered revitalization. Please help Oakwood-Lincoln Park by supporting the appeal and appropriate re-
development.

Thank you for serving our community.

Sincerely,
Jan Cagle
1018 E Churchwell Ave 
Knoxville 37917

Sent from my iPhone

--  
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 



Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment]  
1 message

Bonnie Saul <bonniesaul@gmail.com> Tue, Dec 12, 2017 at 8:42 PM
Reply-To: bonniesaul@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

RE: MPC mee� ng, December 14, Item 62, MPC file No. 12-B-17-OB

Parcel ID NO. 081FP018

Dear Commissioner,

I am wri� ng to ask you to uphold the appeal of the Cer� ficate of Appropriateness issued by the Infill Housing Design
Review Commi� ee (IHDRC ) for 431 East Springdale Ave. The design is a mix of house styles and does not address
the concerns regarding mass and scale.  The house needs to be taller and wider so that it will fit in with the original
Victorians on the block. It also needs to be reposi� oned so that the spacing between houses is similar to other houses
on the block.

The design guidelines for the Heart of Knoxville are a great tool, but only if they are used properly. The proposed site
is in the oldest sec� on of Oakwood, with many houses built before 1910. The neighborhood associa� on sought a
resolu� on for Neighborhood Conserva� on Overlay last year, and is s� ll wai� ng for implementa� on. NC Overlay gives
more flexibility for mixed income home owners but s� ll preserves our historic facades and makes demoli� on less
likely.

Inappropriate infill housing contributes to blight and destabilizes the block. There are enough examples of bad infill
design, which have hampered revitaliza� on. I would not have purchased a home in this community, restored it
completely to it's original beauty, nor would I have invested 130,000.00 in doing so, if I knew my property would be
devalued by another directly diagonal to mine. I also purchased in this neighborhood due to its upcoming
reevalua� on to historical, and a mobile home (in essence) does not fit into that criteria at all. 

 Please help Oakwood-Lincoln Park by suppor� ng the appeal and appropriate re-development.

Thank you for serving our community.

Sincerely,

Bonnie Saul 
2318 Harvey Street. Knoxville TN 37917

--  
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 



Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] ITEM 62 MPC file 12-B-17-OB  
1 message

Heidi Parunak <rev.parunak.heidi@gmail.com> Wed, Dec 13, 2017 at 6:54 AM
Reply-To: rev.parunak.heidi@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

RE: MPC meeting, December 14, Item 62, MPC file No. 12-B-17-OB 
Parcel ID NO. 081FP018 
Dear Commissioner, 

As a long term resident of Oakwood Lincoln Park who chose to move to this specific location after 32 years in Seymour,  I
am writing to ask you to uphold the appeal of the Certificate of Appropriateness issued by the Infill Housing Design
Review Committee (IHDRC ) for 431 East Springdale Ave. The design is a mix of house styles and does not address the
concerns regarding mass and scale.  The house needs to be taller and wider so that it will fit in with the original Victorians
on the block. It also needs to be repositioned so that the spacing between houses is similar to other houses on the block. 

The design guidelines for the Heart of Knoxville are a great tool, but only if they are used properly. The proposed site is in
the oldest section of Oakwood, with many houses built before 1910. The neighborhood association sought a resolution for
Neighborhood Conservation Overlay last year, and is still waiting for implementation. 

NC Overlay gives more flexibility for mixed income home owners but still preserves our historic facades and makes
demolition less likely. 
Inappropriate infill housing contributes to blight and destabilizes the block. There are enough examples of bad infill
design, which have hampered revitalization. 

Please help Oakwood-Lincoln Park by supporting the appeal and appropriate re-development. 

Thank you for serving our community. 

Sincerely, 
Rev. H.O. Parunak 
407 E Morelia Ave 
Knoxville, TN 37917 
865-230-1957 

-- 
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 



Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] MPC file No. 12-B-17-OB Parcel ID NO. 081FP018  
1 message

Emily Ellis <eellis424@gmail.com> Wed, Dec 13, 2017 at 10:10 AM
Reply-To: eellis424@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

Dear Commissioners,

I am writing to ask that you uphold the appeal of the Certificate of Appropriateness issued by the Infill Housing Design
Review Committee (IHDRC) for 431 East Springdale Avenue. As you know, our current appeal is part of our continuing
effort to ensure an appropriate design for the house intended for that property. We have spent many hours addressing
this important issue and have learned so much in the process. It’s true that the developer has made some
concessions, but the current design does not adhere to the Heart of Knoxville Infill Housing Design Guidelines currently
in place. 

The developer seems to be ignoring the forest for the trees--the current plan presents a mix of architectural styles and
lacks the mass and scale needed for it to blend with adjacent houses. Rather than understanding our overall concern--
that the house design blend with those around it—the developer has changed isolated features of the house plan and
the result is not recognizable as either a Victorian or a Craftsman—rather, some characteristics of each seem to have
been added to the developer’s standard house template. If the developer had taken our concerns seriously from the
start, the current appeal and the two before it would not have been necessary.

Blight is a serious issue in Oakwood and Lincoln Park neighborhoods. Allowing inappropriate infill housing will only
contribute to this ongoing problem and destabilize the block. We are volunteers sincerely working to maintain the
integrity of our neighborhoods. Surely you can appreciate that having come this far, it would be a failure on our part to
abandon the process by accepting a house design that falls short—a house that will undermine the defining character
of the oldest area of Oakwood—the C B Atkin section.

Thank you for your attention to our appeal and for your service to the community.

 

 

Sincerely, 

Emily Ellis 

eellis424 at gmail.com 
(865) 924 3882

 

--  
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 



Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] MPC meeting agenda item December 14  
1 message

'Kathy Seely' via Commission <commission@knoxmpc.org> Wed, Dec 13, 2017 at 12:07 PM
Reply-To: kathy.seely@yahoo.com
To: "commission@knoxmpc.org" <commission@knoxmpc.org>

RE: MPC meeting, December 14, item 62, MPC file #12-B-17-OB 

Parcel ID# 081FP018 

Dear Commissioner, 

I am requesting today that you uphold the appeal of the Certificate of Appropriateness which was issued by the Infill
Housing Design Review Committee for 431 E. Springdale Ave. The developer has historically presented designs which
are inappropriate for the neighborhood. The current design on which the appeal is based is yet another one.   

I invested in Knoxville about three years ago by purchasing a home almost directly behind 431 E. Springdale, on Burwell
Ave. I moved here from Anderson County. At that time I witnessed the beginning of some changes for the better in the
neighborhood. I saw formerly rundown properties being purchased and renovated in ways that embraced their
architectural importance. This momentum has continued and has picked up pace just within the last year. I am happy to
see this kind of progress. It is disturbing to know that Habitat for Humanity has torn down the house at 431 E. Springdale
when it seemed to have so much potential for renovation.   

It troubles me greatly that this developer could possibly get by with not only demolishing a restoration worthy Victorian
house but by also building an architecturally inappropriate house in its place right behind me. My house is a craftsman
style built in the 1920s. It is very typical of the craftsman sensibility, which by definition embraces the idea of simplicity of
design. In the building industry, simplicity translates to lower building costs. A true craftsman design is not difficult to build
today and there are many plans currently available for true craftsman style houses which are scaled appropriately and
which would fit in very nicely on the vacant lot at 431 E. Springdale, even though the lost house was Victorian style. I do
not feel that Habitat for Humanity has attempted to procure such plans. The designs they have presented to the Infill
Committee have one after another been a mish-mash of bad choices.   

Coming from Anderson County, I know that Habitat for Humanity is capable of doing better. I have seen houses they have
built in the Oak Ridge area that are appropriate for the neighborhood and that are often better designed than some of the
renovated homes that surround them. Knox County Habitat, on the other hand, has chosen to not work with the
neighborhood residents or the City of Knoxville.   

I am in my 60s and may need at some point to sell my home. I do not want the investment I have made to be devalued by
bad infill design directly behind me. There are burned out houses near me on Springdale Ave. and Harvey St. that have
been purchased and are currently being renovated. Not demolished, but renovated. This give me hope that my home was
a good choice for my old age. I fear that it will not be if developers are allowed to get around the rules. 

Oakwood-Lincoln Park is on the radar for people who want to live in a nice older home in a nice area where they can be
close to all that is happening in downtown Knoxville. We do not need more bad infill design discouraging interest in this
area. Please help us out by supporting our appeal.   

Sincerely, 

Kathy Seely 
432 E. Burwell Ave 

--  
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 



Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Dec 14th, Item 62, MPC file No. 12-B-17-OB  
1 message

Deborah Thomas <deb33immel@gmail.com> Wed, Dec 13, 2017 at 1:52 PM
Reply-To: deb33immel@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

RE: Item 62, MPC file No. 12-B-17-OB

Dear Commissioners,

I delivered addi�onal documents that I hope will clarify the situa�on for what is happening in our
neighborhood to the Pre-agenda mee�ng on December 12th, 2017. The documents include a response to
the staff recommenda�ons, as well as emails sent to the Infill Housing Design Review Commi� ee for the
October 5th meeng thaȁt weren’t included in the agenda. There is also a map of the proposed
Neighborhood Conserva�on (NC) Overlay area. We requested the Overlay last fall. We presented a
preliminary version of the map of the NC Overlay area to the developer during discussions in early 2017,
requesng aȁ � en�on to detail for this area. There is also a map of the impact that infill housing has on our
area where Victorians are replaced with houses from a later era and the significance that is having on our
streetscape. We have only mapped the recent infill houses that caught our a� en�on and the known houses
from this developer, as they tend to minimize their impact here by quo�ng lower numbers. We did not
include exact addresses, as we don’t want residents to stand out. This is a design issue.

Neighborhood members have met repeatedly with this developer over the last year and a half to resolve
this situa�on. It is not our responsibility to provide house plans to ensure neighborhood cohesion. It is the
developer’s responsibility to obtain appropriate plans. We have a goal in common with this developer to
maintain affordable housing, but differ in implementa�on.

For instance, when this developer proposed a house on Branner Street last summer, we asked for a 6 over
12 roof pitch. We didn’t specify other details for that build, because it’s outside the NC Overlay sec�on and
was on a lot that had been empty for years. We were very disappointed to see the flat front porch on the
finished house because there should have been a step or two up to match porch eleva�ons on nearby
houses. We were also told it would be the last house built in the neighborhood by this developer.
Councilwoman Palmer met with this developer and UT College of Architecture last summer a. er our appeal
to find be� er plans for this developer to meet the needs of exis�ng neighborhoods. So f ar, we are not
seeing progress.

The issue here is not something as simple as a roof pitch or door. When evalua�ng pr oposed plans,
neighbor volunteers spent hours acquiring informa�on “ on the ground” with real measuring equipment,
not using tools like KGIS that are not very accurate for true measurements, which the IHDR commi� ee uses.
The current plans are simply lacking in mass and scale compared to the immediate original houses.

The plans the developer has proposed so far have involved tacking individual design elements onto one of
their standard house plans. Their standard house plans do not match this block or even the sample houses
that were used as a model. The house needs to be wider, not necessarily include more bedrooms. The
house needs to be taller from the outside, we are not trying to dictate high inner ceilings. It needs to be a
dis�nct s tyle, folk Victorian or early Cra�sman. Complying with the guidelines b y raising the front porch
founda�on heigh t is a necessity, not a point to be nego�a ted.

We are volunteers. We have many other things to focus on to improve our neighborhood.  Please help us to
con�nue our r evitaliza�on e fforts.  We would like to spend our �me on mor e posi�v e projects like parks and



walking trails. Please uphold the neighborhood’s appeal.

Thank you for your though�ul c onsidera�on of de velopment issues for Knoxville and Knox County

Sincerely,

Deborah Thomas, Oakwood-Lincoln Park

428 East Burwell

--  
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 



























Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] MPC meeting, December 14, Item 62, MPC file No. 12-B-17-OB
Parcel ID NO. 081FP018  
1 message

Jeremiah <jparunak@gmail.com> Wed, Dec 13, 2017 at 6:46 PM
Reply-To: jparunak@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org
Cc: Jeremiah Parunak <jparunak@gmail.com>

Reference: 431 Springdale Ave. COA Appeal 

Dear Commissioner, 

The Oakwood Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association and residents have engaged the developer, MPC and City Council
for a year and a half regarding the referenced property.  No party is as exhausted as we are.  However, we will continue to
insist on the appropriate, responsible and LEGAL development of infill housing in our neighborhood. 

Please consider carefully the diligent effort of the residents of the neighborhood as this appeal is decided. To be sure, the
neighborhood will not object to appropriate development. 

Of design note, the Oakwood Lincoln Park Neighborhoods have the largest small houses that can be built.  That is to say,
we have very large houses for the 1200-1500 sq.ft. floorspace.  These homes are not cheep homes to rebuild.  However,
this market offers affordable housing for homeowner (DIY, etc.) investors to restore and stabilize this limited City of
Knoxville asset, and the buyers in the market are highly energized towards our neighborhood. 

Please be prudent in standing with the City of Knoxville Ordinance, The Heart of Knoxville Infill Housing Guidelines, and
the neighborhood residents which all seek to preserve our city’s unique assets along this vibrant corridor. 

Jeremiah Parunak 
420 E. Burwell Ave 

-- 
___________________________________________________ 
This message was directed to commission@knoxmpc.org 


